Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  29th April 2004 at 7pm    

Present:,  Cllr. J Stevens (Chairman)O Smith (Vice-Chairman), P Daniels R Gee,  K Mison,  D Neal, L Stevens, R Warmington,.  Clerk - M Shinn 

1. Apologies:  Cllr. J Smith
2. Register of members interests:  There were none at this point
3. Planning

a) SE/04/1880/P – Continued use of building for the wholesale and retails sale of antiques without complying with Condition No. 2 of planning permission E/96/2828/P (prohibiting opening on Sundays or public holidays during June, July and August, Good Friday, Easter Monday and public holidays during May) – Clare Antiques World, Malting Lane - Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. R Warmington and carried unanimously

b) TCA04/1025 – Fell one leylandii situated in a Conservation Area – 17 Callis Street - Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. R Warmington, seconded by Cllr. L Stevens and carried unanimously

c) TCA04/1024 -Fell one Elm tree situated in a Conservation Area – Gothic House, Church Street, Clare - Recommended refusal proposed by Cllr. Daniels seconded by Cllr. Mison and carried unanimously with reasons being that we do not have grounds to substantiate so cannot support it.
d) SE/04/1267/P – Erection of 7 no. two bedroom dwellings following demolition of workshops and garages and alterations of existing vehicular access as amended by letter and plans received 15th March 2004 reducing no. of dwellings – Land off High Street, rear of Nethergate Brewery, Clare - Recommended  refusal proposed by Cllr. Mison, seconded by Cllr. O Smith and carried unanimously, with reasons being the same as for the original application that it is a development in a garden area and there is concern that a precedent may be set.
Any Other Business

Cemetery – Cllr. O Smith said she has received a letter from the owners of Sigors House asking whether they can use the cemetery to park four cars when they are holding a large family party in June.  This will be discussed at the cemetery meeting next week and put on the next agenda.

Noticeboard – Cllr O Smith said the board in Pashlers Alley is currently very full but an A3 size poster has been put up for the music festival which is not on until July and this is taking up a lot of room.  It was suggested they could put an A4 size poster there and Cllr. L Stevens said they could put the A3 poster on the Town Hall noticeboard.  They will be contacted regarding this.  ACTION: CLERK

Clare Primary School – Cllr. R Warmington reported that a new Deputy Head has now been appointed following interviews yesterday.  She will be the youngest member of the team and was a finalist in the Teacher of the Year Award 2002.  Competition was tough due to a very strong field.

Borough Funding – Cllr. Neal said there were reports in the local press about major changes to finances.  He asked what stance should be taken when this came up at the Parish Conference on 10th May.  Chairman said this is a controversial matter as one of the proposal’s seems to be to virtually end all subsidies.  Options are currently being considered but views should be expressed as we would not want to be in a situation where our grant was reduced.   

Meeting closed 7.30pm 
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